THE SNAKESKIN

EPSILON ETA CHAPTER

SIGMA NU FRATERNITY

UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEE

SPR ING

1824 FRATERNITY PARK DRIVE, KNOXVILLE, TENNESSEE 37916

1979

Dear Alumni,

Winter Quarter has been a rough one weatherwise, but we here at Epsilon Eta have managed to survive.

We started Winter Quarter with our annual pilgrimage to National Headquarters, where 17 men were initiated. Those being initiated were: Ed Ingle, Donn Gear, Bill Torp, Mike Kemp, Bob Myers, Mark Walker, Howard Haley, Robert Beck, Jerry Huskins, John Lewis, Chris Roberts, Larry Brinton, Doug Regen, Henry Kendall, Eric Shutek, Reaves Crabtree, Sam Kyle, and Tim Babcock.

We were privileged to serve as hosts to the ≤outh Carolina (Delta) Chapter of Sigma Nu's rledge class. Their visit coincided with our Winter Formal and many of these visitors were able to attend. We both enjoyed such a good time that we are planning a social event with their chapter in the near future.

Our Regional Consultant, Rick Wright, has made two visits to our chapter this Quarter. His second one was delayed because he was "snowed in" in Savannah, Georgia. His advice and guidance have been helpful and we appreciate his visits.

May 26th has been set as a tentative date for FOUNDER'S DAY. It is scheduled to be held at the Hyatt Regency on that night. Further information will follow on the definite plans. We are expecting to have a large line of activities and we are noping for a large turnout.

This past year we have been lacking in alumni support, not only in the financial aspect but in involvement, as well. It seems the same few continue to make up the whole of our support. This is one of the factors that keeps us from achieving our goal of being the best fraternity on campus.

Our house is in need of repair and the house corporation has almost no money. Our situation now is not too bad, but without some preventive measures it could possibly become so. What we need is not a few giving large donations and spending their time with us, but a lot of involvement with each alumnus giving what he can and also writing, visiting, or even calling us. We would enjoy receiving a letter from each and everyone of you. We are very much interested in what you are doing. Many people here could use the advice of you alumni who are already settled in the field that the actives hope to be in one day. Letters of recommendation to law and medical schools, possible assistance in finding a job, and recommendations of rushees are just a few ways that you could aid us tremendously. What you could receive in return is friendship of us younger brothers and a place to come to and feel at home when you visit this everchanging campus.

So, please write us and make every attempt possible to attend Founder's Day. We would appreciate it greatly.

Fraternally,

Terry L. Moore, EH 1034

- Teny of Missie

Alumni Contact

HERE'S THE NU'S

DAVID MECKLIN, EH 898, and Jeanne Mayhews Mecklin, the UT Sigma Nu White Rose for 1972-73, announce the birth of a daughter, Raleigh Elizabeth, on December 12, 1978. She weighed 5 lbs. 14 ozs. and was 18 inches long.

David is in-house corporate counsel for Southwire Company in Carrollton, Georgia, and Jeanne is director of public relations for a local hospital.

WILLIAM E. LYNN, JR., EH 663, is living at 2125 Island. Home Boulevard, Knoxville. His family includes two children. He works with the Federal Court as a Federal Probation Officer.

CHARLES E. GARRIOTT, EH 821, resides at 9205 San Jose Lane in Knoxville with his wife, Carolyn. He is a project control engineer for TVA. He enjoys playing basketball and softball.

ON THE SPORTS FRONT

Sigma Nu has been very active in intramural sports during the Fall and Winter Quarters. We began by winning third place in Delta Gamma's annual anchor splash. The football team, coached by Wink Neal and Buddy Enoch, finished with a 4-2 record and third place in Beta League. Other sports that we participated in Fall Quarter were racquetball, Tug-of-War, and the annual cross country race, the Turkey Trot.

Winter Quarter sports in which Sigma Nu is participating are basketball, water polo, bowling and the indoor track meet. The basketball team, led by players Rick Dismukes, Reaves Crabtree, Mike Mears, Wink Neal, and Mike Turner, has a record of 3-2 at this time. The team is coached by Philip Arendt and Jerry Lyle, who is not playing because of a knee injury.

Sigma Nu plans to do extremely well in Spring Quarter intramurals. The tennis team should be very good this year. Possible starters are Greg Cook, Mark Walker, Rick Dismukes, and Pledge Bob Roscos.

Fraternally,

Wich with

Mike Sheffield, EH 1037